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This week at St James 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you and your children are seƩling back into the school rouƟne smoothly. It’s been a fantasƟc week filled 
with engaging acƟviƟes and important lessons.   

This week,  Year 1 to Year 6 had a fantasƟc opportunity to meet the St Helens Recycling Team. The team held a 
lively discussion about recycling, answering lots of curious quesƟons from the children. It was inspiring to see 
how excited they were about learning ways to help our planet. They leŌ with a strong sense of responsibility 
towards recycling and environmental care. 

Our Year 5 pupils had a visit from the local PCSO officers, who provided an important session on online safety. 
The discussion covered essenƟal Ɵps for navigaƟng the digital world safely. We encourage you to conƟnue 
these important conversaƟons at home to help reinforce the key messages from their visit. 

Year 6 had a special visit from Byrchall High School representaƟves this week. They shared valuable insights 
about their school and invited our students to their Open Evening. This visit has been instrumental in helping 
our Year 6 students prepare for their transiƟon to secondary school. 

We were delighted to welcome Joe Heyes for his first worship session of the year. His engaging and inspiring 
message was well-received by the children, who enjoyed a thought-provoking and lively worship experience. 
It’s a great start to what we hope will be a year full of spiritual growth and learning. 

Today, we celebrated "Journeying Together" day, focusing on our new school vision: “Together to live, learn, 
and laugh with the love of God.” The day was filled with Bible stories, games, craŌs, and various acƟviƟes that 
helped us all connect with our vision. A huge thank you to Miss BarraƩ for her excepƟonal planning and organi-
saƟon, making the day both meaningful and fun for everyone. 

As we move forward, let’s keep embracing the spirit of learning, laughter, and love that makes our school com-
munity special. Thank you for your conƟnued support and involvement in your child’s educaƟon. 

Wishing you all a wonderful week ahead! 

Warm regards, 

                                                                           Mrs Briers 

 

Our Value this 
half term is: 

GENEROSITY 

Journeying Together to Live, Learn and Laugh with the Love of 
God  



Weekly Attendance 
Whole School 

 

96.7% 

Reception 99.3% 

Year 1 99.6% 

Year 2 99.1% 

Year 3 98.3% 

Year 4 98.7% 

Year 5  84.4% 

Year 6  99.0% 

AƩendance Updates 

We need to try really hard each and every week to make sure every year group is beaƟng 
our 97% target—this will help us to succeed!  

Our Whole School aƩendance to date is 94.9% 

The class with the highest aƩendance this  week, and the winner of the virtual £5 is Y1 

There were 146   pupils with perfect aƩendance this week. Can we beat this next week?   
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Arrival Time Reminder 

To ensure your child has the best start to their day, please make sure they arrive at school 
between 08:40 and 08:50. Lessons begin promptly at 08:50, including important retrieval 
acƟviƟes. Arriving aŌer this Ɵme means missing out on valuable learning and being 
marked as late. We regularly monitor late arrivals and will inform you of the cumulaƟve 
hours of missed learning. Please note, if your child arrives aŌer 09:20, it will be recorded 
as ‘unauthorised absence’. 

Thank you for your cooperaƟon! 



Safeguarding Tip of the Week 

Welcome to our series of safeguarding Ɵps, designed to help keep our children safe and 
supported. 

In today’s digital age, ensuring your child’s online safety is more important than ever. As 
children spend increasing amounts of Ɵme online, it’s essenƟal to promote responsible 
digital use and help them navigate the online world safely. 

Encourage your child to pracƟce good online habits, such as using privacy seƫngs on    
social media, being cauƟous about sharing personal informaƟon, and thinking criƟcally 
about the content they encounter. Discuss the importance of treaƟng others with respect 
online and the potenƟal risks of engaging with unknown contacts or sites. 

It’s also valuable to maintain an open dialogue about their online experiences. Regularly 
check in with your child about their online acƟviƟes and address any concerns or       
quesƟons they may have. 

For addiƟonal resources and advice on promoƟng online safety, refer to the Keeping Chil-
dren Safe in EducaƟon 2024 document or contact our school’s safeguarding team. 

Online Safety Tip of the  Week 

Hoaxes, Online Challenges and Bad Apps 

This week, some schools in the area  about an internet rumour or character that is caus-
ing concern among students. This has also led to some parents reaching out to about a       
potenƟal threat. However, Merseyside Police have not idenƟfied any direct threat, so 
while it’s important for your children to feel comfortable discussing their worries with 
you, please reassure them that there is no known risk and they need not be alarmed. 

When addressing concerns about online challenges, apps, websites, or games, it’s crucial 
to avoid directly naming or describing the issue. Exposing children to unseƩling or    
frightening content can be counterproducƟve and may inadvertently lead to increased 
curiosity or online traffic, which can perpetuate the problem. Instead, focusing on general 
safety Ɵps and encouraging open communicaƟon with your child can be more effecƟve in 
keeping them informed and safe. See the  following poster for more informaƟon.  
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 Spirituality Spotlight 
 
As a school  community we want to be: 
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Well done to this weeks Headteacher's award  

winners who have lived our  Journey driver of being a ‘Joyful Reader’.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECEPTION 

 

Kwamina Adabie 

YEAR 1 

 

Dominion udeh 

YEAR 2 

 

Sofia Bate 

YEAR 3 

 

Olivia Nelson  

YEAR 4 

 

Isobel McCue 

YEAR 5 

 

Alex Eccleston  

YEAR 6 William Gartside 
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Last week all classes from Y1 -Y6 discussed the importance of our BriƟsh  Values 
‘Democracy’ and ‘Individual Liberty’.  

Following this,  manifestos were 
wriƩen, speeches were given and  our new school pupil leadership team were elected.  

CongratulaƟons to our newly elected Head Boy and Head Girl 
 

Finely and Dulagee 
 

CongratulaƟon to our newly elected Deputy Head Boy and Deputy Head Girl 
 

Logan C and Briella 
 

CongratulaƟons to  newly appointed School Council 
 

Y2-Sofia B and Vinny 

Y3-Emmanuel and Olivia 

Y4-Massa and Elliot 

Y5-Charlie and Lily 

Y6-Finley, Logan C, Dulagee and Briella 
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DEMOCRACY DAY 



PE Days  

Monday Year 3 

Tuesday Year 1 , Year 2 and 
Year 4  

Wednesday RecepƟon 

Year 5 and  

Year 6 

Thursday Year 5 and  

Year 6 

Friday Year 1 , Year 2 and 
Year 3 

   Clubs 

We are running the following aŌer school 
clubs this half term: 

 

· Tuesday– FAB Club for Y1 and Y2 with 
Miss BarraƩ 

· Wednesday-FAB Club for Y3 and Y4 
with Miss BarraƩ 

· Thursday– Basketball for Y5 and Y6 with 
the Sports Coach 

 

If your child is in Y5, you may receive a leƩer 
inviƟng them to aƩend a Reading Booster 
Club.  
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Snack Time Reminder 

We’ve noƟced a shiŌ in the types of snacks children are bringing for break Ɵmes. In Year 1 
and Year 2, children receive free fruit daily, so they generally don’t need an addiƟonal 
snack. However, we understand that not all children like the fruit provided and may bring 
alternaƟves. 

Lately, we’ve seen an increase in children bringing bags of crisps and chocolate bars for 
break Ɵme. While these items are fine as part of a balanced packed lunch, they are not 
ideal for a quick snack. It seems that some children might be taking these items from their 
lunchboxes for break Ɵme, leading to confusion about when certain foods should be eat-
en. 

To help manage this, please send only one small, healthy snack with your child for   morn-
ing break. This snack should be packed separately from their lunch (e.g., in their book 
bag). Reserve larger packets of crisps and chocolate bars for lunchƟme. 

Thank you for your support in keeping snack Ɵmes healthy and manageable! 



Jo

 School Bags and Home/School Diaries 

To manage classroom space effecƟvely, please ensure your child brings only their school 
book bag to school each day. Large rucksacks are not permiƩed. AddiƟonally, make sure 
your child packs their Home/School Diary in their bag daily. These diaries are crucial for 
communicaƟon and support our approach to learning and   independent study. 


